
 
Coachella Valley Model Railroaders, Inc. 

Located on the Riverside County National Date Festival Fairgrounds 
Annual General Membership Meeting Minutes of December 4, 2024 

  
  

In club attendance were Alex Gregg, Jim Hundley, Richard Blackwell, George Thomas, Paul Samuel, Rick 
Mai, George Mendoza, Hal Ryoppy, Jim Macintosh, James Macintosh, Mark Pelton, Micheal Dowling, Phil 
Becker, Tyler McMillin, Russell Loomis 
 
Club President Alex Gregg opened the meeting. 
  
Meeting called to order at 5:30 pm. 
Mark Pelton led us with a pledge of allegiance. 
  
Reading of the minutes of the last membership meeting on November 6, 2024, waived. Approved and 
passed. 
  
Finance report read with no outstanding bills and accepted by the membership. 
Alex mentioned that dues for 2025 are now due. 
  
No news about the 2025 fair. The dates are February 13, 2025, through March 2, 2025 
 
Jim handed out Ballots for voting of next year’s club officers. 
 
Jim handed out work schedules for the fair. 
 
Jim read the results of the voting. We had 10 mail in ballots and tonight’s 15 members, total of 25 ballots, 
results were; 
 
Alex Gregg President 
Rick Mai 1st Vice President 
Jim Daber 2nd Vice President 
Ski Gruzalski Lionel Vice President 
Jim Hundley Secretary-Treasurer  
 
The meeting closed at 5:45pm 


